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September 2, 1997

Mr. William C. Salisbury
American Nuclear Corporation
P.O. Box 2713

Casper, Wyoming 82602

SUBJECT: NRC INSPECTION REPORT 40-4492/97-01

Dear Mr. Salisbury:

On July 29, 1997, the NRC completed an inspection of your former Gas Hills Project
uranium miling facility. The inspection was an examination of activities conducted under
the license as they relate to radiation safety and to compliance with the Commission's
rules and regulations and the conditions of the license. In addition, the inspection was an
examination of the reclametion and construction related activities being conducted under
your license and in response to the NRC Confirmatory Order issued to the Wyoming
Department of Environmental Quality (WDEQ). The enclosed report presents the results of
that inspection.

An issue that will be reviewed further during a future NRC inspection relates to the
specification for moisture/density field test frequency on cover materials. The specification
is one test per 5,000 cubic yards of material placement as indicated in your reclamation
plan. The test frequency specification in the reclamation plan differs from that provided in
Section 3.2.3 of NRC's "Staff Technical Position on Testing and Inspection Plans during
Construction of DOE’s Remedial Action at Inactive Uranium Mill Tailing Sites," dated March
1987 (Nuclear Regulatory Commission, 1987), which requires one test per 500 cubic yards
of material placement. it is our understanding that the WDEQ committed to conform to the
requirements provided in the staff technical position. This issue has been forwarded to
NRC's Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards for discussion with WDEQ.

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.780 of the NRC's "Rules of Practice,” a copy of this letter
and its enclosure will be placed in the NRC Public Document Room.

Should you have any questions concerning this inspection, please contact
M. Linda McLezn at (817) 860-8116 or Mr. Charles L. Cain at (817) 860-81886.
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Mr. J. Virgona, Project Manager

U. S. Department of Energy
Grand Junction Project O
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